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[image: image7.png]POLICY: Opt-Out Form for Student Image Publishing DISTRICT CODE: JRAURC-E3

OPT-OUT FORM FOR STUDENT IMAGE PUBLISHING

‘groups (newspaper, television, university, district public relaions, tc.) In addition, the district o school
may want to postarticles, video or photography on distictor school websites.

“This form applics to classroom activities and school events that are not open to the public. Public events.
such as sporting events, theatre productions, ec. are open to the public and are not covered by this form.

“This form does not apply to yearbooks or schol publications such a class newsletters which are not
‘posted on the school or District wabsite unless the appropriate box is checked below.

1fyou DO NOT want your chid's photograph, video and/or electronic image to be published for news
‘media or school publicity purposes,please complet this form and return it to your childs school by the
fiestday of school. 1f you have turned in this form withthe appropriate bo(es) checked below, then if
‘Your student’s image appears n any photograph or video that will be released by the media or District
‘public relations, the image will be blurred or pixilated before relcas.

'NOTE: Under FERPA, student photographs ca be considred directory nformation, which s
information that does no require writen consent from th parentor elgibl studentprior o disclosure.
FERPA requires the district o notify parents an cligible students of their right o refuse disclosur of
directory information. 34 C.F-R 99.37(4)(). The distictmust secify  period of time” for
pareatselgibl students to el the disrct not t disclose dircctory information. 34 C.E.R. 99.37(a)(3).
Idealy, th deadline stated n theabove paragraph ofthis xkibit will matchthe deadline for
nondisclosue of directory nformation stated in accompanying poicy JRA/IRC. Student Records Release:
of Information on Students.

[ 140NOT wih o have my chidsphotograph o videoaped mag e fos ppses o s
covernge o school distit publcity.
T1 1o NOT wish o have my chil's photograph included in the school yearbook.
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School Mission Statement
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Achievement: Every Student Matters, Every Moment Counts
A message from Pinello’s Administrative Team 
Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year. We are excited to have all of you here at Pinello. Our staff is looking forward to working collaboratively with families in doing what is best for our students.  We are also excited to welcome the following new teachers to Pinello Elementary School: 

Instructional Coach-Brittany Baerenwald, Kindergarten-Linnea Hildreth, 2nd grade-Kristen Gaddy, 2nd grade-Rachel Leslie, 5th grade-Mychelle Blanchard, Special Education-Debra Feagin
We are looking forward to a great year.  

Together we can make a difference! 
Respectfully, 
Stacy Blair – Principal

Amber Crigger – Assistant Principal

ATTENTION PINELLO PARENTS:   

Due to life-threatening allergies, this school is a protected environment.

NO BALLOONS ALLOWED IN THE BUILDING AT ANY TIME!
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  Welcome to our new and returning families to Pinello Elementary for the 2019-2020 school year!  It is my pleasure to serve our students and meet their academic and personal/social needs.   With the collaboration of students, staff, and parents, we can make this a positive and productive year.
Throughout the school year, we will provide a variety of services including guidance lessons in each of the classrooms.  Approximately once a month, guidance lessons will cover topics such as bullying, growth mindsets, and conflict resolution.  

Along with guidance lessons, we will lead several counseling groups for students who may need additional support.  Some of these groups may focus on friendship, social skills, or family changes. Teachers and parents can contact me and refer students to these small counseling groups. 

To support our PBIS program (Positive Behavior Intervention Supports), we will also coordinate two student groups that will encourage others to show kindness and our ROAR behaviors. Link Crew is a group of 3rd-5th graders who help with the Holiday food drive, assist in the SSN classroom for students with significant disabilities, and welcome new Pinello students. Peer Mediators are 5th graders who do ROAR morning announcements and assist with Kinder/First Grade lunch recess. Both groups are essential in encouraging positive behaviors throughout the school year.

Finally, through the counseling program, we are able to connect families with community resources.  Please let me know if you are family is in need of school supplies, school clothes, food, or Holiday gifts.  Pinello is fortunate to receive support from many programs and agencies.

We appreciate all what you do for your children and for our school. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

With Children First

Darlene Monson

Pinello Counselor

Drop Off and Pick Up Rules   [image: image2.jpg]



ALL STUDENTS should be dropped off at the SOUTH END of the school and go out to the playground if not eating breakfast.  Please do not take your children around the north side of the building.  Our buses drive through there, and it becomes a safety issue.
Only bus students are allowed in the bus area.  All other students need to walk around the building and leave from the playground to meet their rides on the SOUTH SIDE or in front of the school.  Thank you for your cooperation.
Be sure your child knows what to do after school. If your child’s routine changes before the end of school, please call the office at 391-3395 or 391-3396 as soon as possible so your child can be notified.  

After School Day Care  
Junior Academy Children’s Centers, a daycare program offers convenient before/after school supervision with a variety of activities.  Junior Academy is open when late starts and snow days are in place. For more information, please call Lisa at 659-6818 or Kari at 659-6806. For a list of additional daycare providers please contact the school.

Box Tops

Going forward, instead of clipping from packages and checking expiration dates, all Box Tops will be earned digitally by scanning you receipt. Download the user friendly Box Top mobile app to support Pinello’s earnings online. Please visit the Pinello Elementary website for additional information.
Physical Education 

Welcome back to a new exciting year!  Parents, please remind your student to wear closed toe shoes on P.E. days.  Even though it is summer weather, flip flops or sandals are not safe to wear in class.  They often break causing a student to trip over their toes and it isn’t fun when an uncovered foot gets stepped on in class.
Music
Welcome back to Pinello for the 2016-2017 school year! Please double check the date and time of your child’s music performance on the school calendar. This year, Panther Singers the Pinello choir, will be held on Monday and Wednesday afternoons from 3:30 - 4:00pm for all 3rd, 4th, & 5th graders. Look out for information to be sent home by the beginning of the month. Thank you all for supporting your child’s interest in music & art.
Sincerely,
Bryant Letellier
letellierb@wsd3.org
Attendance  
When your student is out due to an illness, tardy, appointments, please call our attendance line at (719) 391-3396. 
Compulsory School Attendance

In order to reduce the incidents of truancy, parents/guardians are hereby notified that every child who has attained the age of six (6) on or before August 1 of each school year and is under the age of seventeen (17) shall attend public school for at least the following number of hours.

· One thousand fifty –six (1056) if secondary school pupil;

· Nine hundred sixty-eight (968) if an elementary school pupil in a grade other than kindergarten;

· Nine hundred hours (900) if a full-day kindergarten pupil;

· Four hundred fifty hours (450) if a half day kindergarten pupil;

(Except as otherwise provided in CRS 22-33-104)

Two-hour Late Start  

Widefield District 3 may use a two-hour late start as an option between closing schools or starting at the normal times.  A two-hour late start may be used when a storm is passing or when additional time may be needed to prepare for students and staff arriving at their schools.  Two-hour late starts will be announced by 6:00 a.m. through the same channels as a school closure. These channels include television, radio, and the district website.  When district officials announce a two-hour late start, all start times and bus pickup times will be moved back by two hours.  Pinello Elementary will start school at 10:50 a.m.  Please do not have children arrive before 10:35 a.m.  No breakfast will be served on these days.
Inclement Weather Procedure

Widefield District 3 will:

•
make inclement weather decision(s) based on students’ safety
•
collect data at the earliest appropriate time
•
make the decision as to whether schools will be open and announce no later than 5:30 am by calling radio stations and TV stations
•
not penalize students if parents keep them home or pick them up from school early on questionable snow days.

In the event the decision made earlier is to open schools and the storm worsens unexpectedly, Widefield District 3 will: 

•
inform the same media as stated above that schools will dismiss students early
•
keep buildings open as long as necessary to evacuate all students safely
•
announce that if an early dismissal occurs, afternoon activities, and evening events will be cancelled
Parents are expected to:

•
be responsible for custody of children
•
listen to the news broadcasts on stormy days
•
decide whether or not to send children to school on threatening, stormy days
In the event the decision is made earlier to open schools and the storm worsens, parnets are expected to: 

•
know that students may be dismissed earlier than normal
•
listen for an early dismissal announcement
•
make sure children know what to do and where to go if dismissed early
•
not rely on telephones to make last minute arrangements for their children. (Lines tend to malfunction during storms.)

Red Flag Days   
When the RED FLAG is flying students are to come into the building at 8:35 a.m. instead of playing on the playground. 

· The Red Flag Temperature will be 25 degrees including wind chill.  This is for all schools prior to the start of the school day.

· We will use The Weather Channel to make the determination.

· Each school has the flexibility to determine when children go out for their daily recesses - this may be when the temperature is between 10 to 25 degrees including wind chill. 
Cafeteria News

Prices for the elementary schools this year are $1.45 for breakfast and $2.70 for lunch. Students in all grades who qualify for reduced price meals will receive breakfast at no charge. Students in K-8 approved for reduced pricing will also receive lunch at no charge.  Low balance notices will be given to the student to take home when their balance is low.

Elementary Meal Charge Procedures for Widefield School District 3

There is no Federal requirement that school districts serve lunch to a child who does not have sufficient funds to purchase a lunch. 
Procedures were developed to address this issue in Widefield School District 3.

· 2 Charges and 2 alternate meals only for lunch.

· 2 Charges and no alternate meals for breakfast.

First and Second Charge:  Cashier writes down the student’s name and calls home that day. Cashier will mail a negative balance letter home, call the parent and/or send an email.  If appropriate the cashier will tell the parent about the Free & Reduced Program.

Third and Fourth Day without money:  The student will receive an alternate meal consisting of a vegetable, fruit and milk. The student may call a parent.

Meal Account Information for Parents:

Options for determining their student’s meal account balance include:

· Contacting the school cashier directly and requesting to check the balance.

· Set up a meal account at https://widefield.revtrak.net/.  Select “Food Service”.  It is free to set up an account; however, credit/debit card information is requested as part of the set-up process. The card isn’t charged unless you choose to make an online payment to your students account. 

When students drop from the district, all meal charges accrued must be paid in full.  Parents who feel they qualify for free/reduced meals may fill out the free/reduced application form.  These are available in the school office and online and need to be filled out each year. A new application must be filled out every school year, students who were in Widefield School Dist. 3 on the meal program through May 2019 will have their benefits until September 27, 2019 unless an application is received and processed before the cutoff date. New application benefits will be in effect as soon as the application is processed. Please have your application turned in before this date to allow time to process. If you have not filled out a new form by this date, your student will be charged full price.  To avoid accruing full pay charges, please send money or a lunch for your child until your application is processed.  No charges are retroactive.
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Opt-Out- Personal Identifiable Directory Information

In WSD3, the practice regarding release of appropriate information about students has been to publish the names in various school publications or on a list posted in the school regarding the following: Student’s name, date, place of birth, participation in activities and sports, awards, honor roll, scholarships, photographs, etc. A parent/guardian may elect to disallow directory information of this type listed above. The parent/guardian may notify the principal to that effect by means of appropriate communication and/or by using a form that may be picked up in the business office.

Title 1:  Parent Right to Know
  Your child participates in a program in Widefield School District which receives funding under the Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015. You have the right to know what professional qualifications are held by the teachers who instruct your child. The Act gives you the right to the following information about each of your child’s classroom teachers:
· Whether the teacher is licensed or qualified for the grades and subjects he or she teaches.
· Whether the teacher is teaching under an emergency permit or other provisional status under which state licensing criteria have been waived.
· The college major of the teacher, any advanced degrees held by the teacher, and the subject matter of those degrees.
· What instructional aides or similar paraprofessionals, if any, provide instructional services to your child, and if so, what qualifications they possess.
If you are interested in receiving information of this sort, please contact the Human Resources office at 391-3015.
Notice Concerning Directory Information: 
The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA), a Federal law, requires that Widefield School District 3 (“the District”), with certain exceptions, obtain your written consent prior to the disclosure of personally identifiable information from your child's education records. However, the District may disclose appropriately designated "directory information" without written consent, unless you have advised the District to the contrary in accordance with District procedures. The primary purpose of directory information is to allow the District to include this type of information from your child's education records in certain school publications. Examples include:

· A playbill, showing your student's role in a drama production; 

· The annual yearbook; 

· Honor roll or other recognition lists; 

· Graduation programs; and 

· Sports activity sheets, such as for wrestling, showing weight and height of team members. 

Directory information, which is information that is generally not considered harmful or an invasion of privacy if released, can also be disclosed to outside organizations without a parent's prior written consent. Outside organizations include, but are not limited to, companies that manufacture class rings or publish yearbooks. In addition, two federal laws require local educational agencies (LEAs) receiving assistance under the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 (ESEA) to provide military recruiters, upon request, with three directory information categories - names, addresses and telephone listings - unless parents have advised the LEA that they do not want their student's information disclosed without their prior written consent.
 

If you do not want the District to disclose directory information from your child's education records without your prior written consent, you must notify the District in writing by September 20th each year. The District has designated the following information as directory information:

· Student's name 

· Participation in officially recognized activities and sports 

· Address 

· Telephone listing 

· Weight and height of members of athletic teams 

· Electronic mail address 

· Photograph 

· Degrees, honors, and awards received 

· Date and place of birth 

· Major field of study 

· Dates of attendance 

· Grade level 

· The most recent educational agency or institution attended 

Annual FERPA Notice

Annual FERPA Notice The Family Education Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) affords parents and students over 18 years of age (“eligible students”) certain rights with respect to the student’s education records. These rights are: 

1. The right to inspect and review the student’s education records within 45 days of the day the school receives a request for access. Parents or eligible students should submit to the school principal [or appropriate school official] a written request that identifies the record(s) they wish to inspect. The school official will make arrangements for access and notify the parent or eligible student of the time and place where the records may be inspected.

2. The right to request the amendment of the student’s education records that the parent or eligible student believes are inaccurate or misleading. Parents or eligible students may ask the school to amend a record that they believe is inaccurate or misleading. They should write the school principal [or appropriate official], clearly identify the part of the record they want changed, and specify why it is inaccurate or misleading. If the school decides not to amend the record as requested by the parent or eligible student, the school will notify the parent or eligible student of the decision and advise them of their right to a hearing regarding the request for amendment. Additional information regarding the hearing procedures will be provided to the parent or eligible student when notified of the right to a hearing. 

3. The right to consent to disclosures of personally identifiable information contained in the student’s education records, except the extent that FERPA authorizes disclosure without consent. One exception, which permits disclosure without consent, is disclosure to school officials with legitimate educational interests. A school official is a person employed by the school as an administrator, supervisor, instructor, or support staff member (including health or medical staff and law enforcement unit personnel); a person serving on the School Board; a person or company with whom the school has contracted to perform a special task (such as an attorney, auditor, medical consultant, or therapist); or a parent or student serving on an official committee, such as a disciplinary or grievance committee, or assisting another school official in performing his or her tasks. A school official has a legitimate educational interest if the official needs to review an education record in order to fulfill his or her professional responsibility. Upon request, the school discloses education records without consent to officials of another school district in which a student seeks or intends to enroll. 

[NOTE: FERPA requires a school district to make a reasonable attempt to notify the parent or eligible student of the records request unless it states in its annual notification that it intends to forward records on request.] 

4. The right to file a complaint with the U.S. Department of Education concerning alleged failures by the school to comply with the requirements of FERPA. The name and address of the Office that administers FERPA are: 

Family Policy Compliance Office

U.S. Department of Education

400 Maryland Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20202-4605
Notification of Rights under the Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment (PPRA)

PPRA affords parents and students who are 18 or emancipated minors (“eligible students”) certain rights regarding our conduct of surveys, collection and use of information for marketing purposes, and certain physical exams. These include the right to: 
*Consent before students are required to submit to a survey that concerns one or more of the following protected areas (“protected information survey”) if the survey is funded in whole or in part by a program of the U. S. Department of Education (ED)— 

1. Political affiliations or beliefs of the student or the student’s parent;

2. Mental or psychological problems of the student or student’s family; 

3. Sex behavior or attitudes; 

4. Illegal, anti-social, self-incriminating, or demeaning behavior; 

5. Critical appraisals of others with whom respondents have close family relationships; 

6. Legally recognized privileged relationships, such as with a lawyer, doctors, or ministers; 

7. Religious practices, affiliations, or beliefs of the student or parents; or 

8. Income, other than as required by law to determine program eligibility. 

*Receive notice and an opportunity to opt a student out of— 

1. Any other protected information survey, regardless of funding; 

2. Any non-emergency, invasive physical exam or screening required as a condition of attendance, administered by the school or its agent, and not necessary to protect the immediate health and safety of a student, except for hearing, vision, or scoliosis screenings, or any physical exam or screening permitted or required under State law; and 

3. Activities involving collection, disclosure, or use of personal information obtained from students for marketing or to sell or otherwise distribute the information to others. 
*Inspect, upon request and before administration or use— 

1. Protected information surveys of students; 

2. Investments used to collect personal information from students for any of the above marketing, sales, or other distribution purposes; and 

3. Instructional material used as part of the educational curriculum.

Widefield School District No. 3 will develop and adopt policies, in consultation with parents, regarding these rights, as well as arrangements to protect student privacy in the administration of protected surveys and the collection, disclosure, or use of personal information for marketing, sales, or other distribution purposes. Widefield School District No. 3 will directly notify parents and eligible students of these policies at least annually at the start of each school year and after any substantive changes. Widefield School District No. 3 will also directly notify parents and eligible students, such as through U. S. Mail or e-mail, at least annually at the start of each school year of the specific or approximate dates of the following activities and provide an opportunity to opt a student out of participating in: 
*Collection, disclosure, or use of personal information for marketing, sales or other distribution. *Administration of any protected information survey not funded in whole or in part by ED. 
*Any non-emergency, invasive physical examination or screening as described above. 
Parents/eligible students who believe their rights have been violated may file a complaint with:
Family Policy Compliance Office
U. S. Department of Education
400 Maryland Avenue, SW
Washington, D.C. 20202-4605
Educational Rights of Homeless Children and Youth
Students have a right to: 

( GO TO SCHOOL, NO MATTER WHERE THEY LIVE OR HOW LONG THEY HAVE LIVED THERE 

( CHOOSE BETWEEN THE LOCAL SCHOOL WHERE THEY ARE LIVING, THE SCHOOL THEY ATTENDED BEFORE THEY LOST THEIR HOUSING, OR THE SCHOOL WHERE THEY WERE LAST ENROLLED. 

( ENROLL IN SCHOOL IMMEDIATELY, WITHOUT PROOF OF RESIDENCY, IMMUNIZATIONS, SCHOOL RECORDS, OR OTHER DOCUMENTS
( GET TRANSPORTATION TO THEIR SCHOOL OF ORIGIN 

( GET THE SCHOOL SERVICES THEY NEED 

( BE FREE FROM HARASSMENT AND ISOLATION; AND 

( HAVE DISAGREEMENTS WITH THE SCHOOL SETTLED QUICKLY

FERPA Compliance Guidelines
FERPA Compliance Guidelines for Teachers 
The following guidelines are offered to assist teachers in complying with the confidentiality requirements concerning student education records under the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) and the Colorado Public Records Act. For purposes of these guidelines, “education records” are defined to include all records, files, documents and other materials that are maintained by the School District and that contain personally identifiable information on any student, as well as the personally identifiable information itself. 
What Teachers Cannot Do 

1. Disclose education records to other School District employees who do not have a legitimate educational interest in the education records for purposes of carrying out their authorized duties, as determined by the School District. 

2. Disclose education records to college-level student teachers, consultants, or authorized community volunteers or agents who do not have a legitimate educational interest in the education records for purposes of carrying out their authorized duties, as determined by the School District. 
3. Disclose education records (including student addresses and/or telephone numbers) to persons who are not School District employees, college-level student teachers or authorized community volunteers or agents, unless permitted to do so by the building principal. 
4. Disclose education records (including student addresses and/or telephone numbers) to other students. This includes allowing any student to see both the name and grade on another student’s work that has been recorded in the teacher’s grade book or is otherwise being maintained by the School District as it is being handed back from the teacher. 
5. Display work with a student’s name or other personally identifiable information on it, if the work shows the student’s grade, corrections or other markings used to calculate a grade that has been recorded in the teacher’s grade book or is otherwise being maintained by the School District.

What Teachers Can Do 
1. Disclose education records to other School District employees who have a legitimate educational interest in the education records for purposes of carrying out their authorized duties, as determined by the School District. 
2. Disclose education records to college-level student teachers, consultants, and authorized community volunteers or agents who have a legitimate educational interest in the education records for purposes of carrying out their authorized duties, as determined by the School District. 
3. Direct students to grade, edit, and/or correct each other’s work, with or without results subsequently communicated to and/or recording by the teacher. Once the grades are recorded in the teacher’s grade book, however the teacher should not disclose the grades unless otherwise permitted by these guidelines. Grades may not be shared aloud. 
4. Display work with a student’s name or other personally identifiable information on it, as long as the work does not show the student’s grade, corrections, or other markings used to calculate a grade that has been recorded in the teacher’s grade book or is otherwise being maintained by the School District. 5. Display anonymous student work showing a grade, corrections, or other markings used to calculate a grade that has been recorded in the teacher’s grade book or is otherwise being maintained by the School District (i.e., an example of quality work for other students to emulate). 
6. Allow students to grade, edit, and/or correct each other’s work before the results are recorded in the teacher’s grade book or otherwise maintained by the School District. 
7. Allow student assistants and student volunteers to grade, edit and/or correct student work before the results are recorded in the teacher’s grade book or otherwise maintained by the School District. 
8. Disclose a student’s grades, corrections or other markings used to calculate a grade that has been recorded in the teacher’s grade book or is otherwise maintained by the School District if the parent of the student (or the student if he/she is 18 years of age or older) has given written permission to do so.
School of Choice & Boundary Waiver Information
If you live within Widefield School District 3 boundaries and plan on attending a school other than your home school, you must complete a School of Choice Permit Application. Applications are available in the offices of all District 3 schools. They must be completed and returned to the school you wish to attend by the last school day in February. A copy of your child’s most recent transcript or report card will be required. 
If you are currently attending a school in District 3 on a School of Choice of Permit and would like to continue your education in District 3, you must reapply and return the permit to the appropriate school by the last school day in February. A copy of your child’s most recent transcript or report card will be required. 
If you live outside of Widefield School District 3 and wish to attend a District 3 school, a School of Choice permit must be completed and returned to the school you wish to attend by the first Friday in May. A copy of your child’s most recent transcript or report card along with a copy of his/her birth certification and immunization record will be required. 
If your student has qualified for Special Education Services a copy of the most recent or current Individualized Education Program (IEP) will be required. 
A School of Choice Permit Application must be completed and returned every school year to the school you wish to attend. 
If your student’s application is received after the appropriate due date, his/her name will be placed on a waiting list.
Search and Seizure
Drug Dog Sweeps of Widefield School Buildings/Property

In our continuing efforts to ensure that our schools are safe and free of illegal drugs, Widefield School District will initiate a building program of random drug detection sweeps by utilizing trained, certified drug detection dogs and their police handlers. 
Students, parents, and staff of each participating building will be informed of the district’s intent to conduct drug dog sweeps prior to the initiation of this program. School assemblies and question/answer forums will be held in each affected school. 
At unannounced times, under the direction of the building administration, a sweep of student lockers and or all parking lots will be conducted with the assistance of the El Paso County Sheriff’s Department Canine Units. The sweep may occur during school hours or after hours. The police and dogs will in no way interact with students nor interfere with the normal building activities other than when sweeping school during school hours. Students may be instructed to not be in the halls for a short period of time. 
In the event that a dog indicates on a locker or vehicle, the building or district administrator (or designee, such as a campus supervisor) will conduct a search of the locker or vehicle. If illegal substances are determined to exist, such evidence shall be transmitted to the police for possible prosecution. Parents of involved students will be notified of the investigation. The assigned school resource officer will be notified if any evidence of illegal substance is found and such evidence shall be tendered to the officer. In addition to implementation of applicable Widefield School District disciplinary actions, the identification of illegal substances could result in criminal prosecution. 
Law enforcement officials may request a court issued search warrant authorizing law enforcement officials to search a vehicle parked on Widefield School District property, a locker or other physical location within a Widefield School District facility or a student allegedly in possession of illegal substances. If a search warrant is issued, the law enforcement officer executing the warrant shall notify the building administrator of the issuance of a warrant. Law enforcement officers will conduct any search pursuant to the search warrant. If illegal substances are discovered as a result of the warrant search, the law enforcement officers may arrest the alleged offender or issue a citation. Widefield School District will also implement applicable disciplinary actions, which may include parent/guardian contact, mandated suspension expulsion, and referral to counseling. 
In the event a search warrant is issued, the property that is the subject of the search warrant is subject to the control of the law enforcement agency. In the event the search warrant is obtained for a locker, no one is permitted access to the locker and no contents may be removed until the law enforcement search has been completed. In the event the search warrant applies to an automobile parked on Widefield School District property, no one may enter the vehicle or otherwise remove any contents until the search has been completed. 
If contraband other than illegal substances is found in the locker or vehicle, district procedures will be followed. 
Again, we look forward to working with parents, students, staff, and local law enforcement agencies to do everything possible to assure a safe and drug-free educational environment.
Medicaid
As a Medicaid provider, Widefield School District 3 will access Medicaid eligibility information for students enrolled in Widefield School District 3 from Health Care Policy and Financing (HCPF). HCPF is the designated Medicaid agency in the state. Directory information of name and date of birth will be released to HCPF to verify Medicaid Eligibility of students in the District. The description of health and health-related services delivered to Medicaid eligible students will be released to Medicaid and/or the District claiming agent for proper administration of the program.

Opt-Out Form for Student Image Publishing
A copy of the Opt-Out Form has been sent home with all students. Additional copies are available in the office.


Half Day Release Times & Dates 

Dates-May 19th & May 20th
Time of Release for Pinello Elementary School-12:00pm

Kindergarten Roundup

May 8th, 2020

Visit pinello.wsd3.org Calendar section for all dates and times of events
	Calendar of Events

	August & September
	October

	Aug. 29th-Picture Day
Sept. 2nd-No School Labor Day

Sept. 4th-Fundraiser Kick Off

Sept. 12th-PTO Meeting 4:00pm & 
PBIS Night 5:30pm-6:30pm
Sept. 13th-No School-Teacher Professional Development Day
Sept. 18th-Mid-Terms Sent Home
Sept. 19th-Fundraiser Orders and Money Due

Sept 28th-Community Parade at 10:00am

Big R Store-165 Fontaine Blvd


	Oct 7th-No School-Fall Day
Oct 9th-Book Fair Begins (Open to Oct 18th) &

Picture Retake Day

Oct. 10th-PTO Meeting 4:00pm & 

Academic Night 5:30pm-6:30pm

Oct. 11th-No School-Teacher Professional Development Day

Oct. 16th-3rd grade Musical Program 2:50pm and 6:00pm
Oct. 17th-No School-Parent Teacher Conferences
Oct. 18th-No School-Parent Teacher Conferences
Oct. 21st-Wear Red Day for Red Ribbon Week

Oct. 22nd-Wear Super Hero Shirt

Oct. 23rd-Wear Favorite Team Jersey

Oct. 24th-Wear Pinello colors (blue & yellow)
Oct. 25th
11:00am-Costume Parade
1:30pm-2:30pm-K-2nd grade Renaissance 
1:30pm-2:30pm-3rd-5th grade Fall Party

                          AND
2:30pm-3:30pm-3rd-5th grade Renaissance

2:30pm-3:30pm-K-2nd grade Fall Party

Nov. 1st-Fundraiser Delivery





Stacy Blair, Principal


Amber Crigger, Assistant Principal Darlene Monson, Counselor








Pinello Elementary


Home of the Panthers








S.T.E.M Focus School





�





School Hours: 


8:50 A.M. – 3:30 P.M.
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